Mock cemetery shows bad taste

Dear Editor:

While driving around town this weekend I saw something that disturbed me greatly. On the front lawn of Holy Rosary Church was a memorial mock cemetery (a cemetery for the fetuses involved in Milton's abortions last year). I think this display of opinionated beliefs has been presented in bad taste.

There are three active groups involved with this issue, those who are pro-abortion, those who are pro-life and those who are pro-choice. It is not hard to guess where the Holy Rosary congregation fits in:

When I saw that display my first thoughts were not of the "babies" but of the pregnant women involved. We, as a society, do not know the history of these cases. Women have abortions for many complicated reasons. Who are we to say that some 50 abortions were not valid? The abortions may have been done in the best interests of the mother, and/or the child, or for other reasons.

I realize that the Catholic religion does not agree with abortion, but other religions don't agree with transplants or blood transfusions, yet I have never seen such a message presented on the lawn in front of Kingdom Hall or other such religious institutions.

Without knowing the reasons behind each and every abortion, how can the church make generalizations on the morality of someone's actions?

> Brenda Mathies Campbellville

Remove 'Baby Doe cemetery'

Dear Editor:

Eight years ago I went through one of the hardest times of my life. I thought I had put it behind me until my husband showed me Baby Doe "cemetery" at Holy Rosary Church.

My two young daughters also saw this memorial cemetery for aborted babies. Now my six-year-old wants to know what abortion is.

I don't think I should even have to try to explain that to a six-year- old... I think those responsible for this display have overstepped the bounds of human dignity and they should remove this "memorial". I have to walk my little girl to Martin Street School every morning and I don't want her to have to see it.

Anyone who shares my feelings should contact the church and the Knights of Columbus.

> Keri Whiteley Milton

Candidate would step up here

Dear Editor:

Re: Editorial "We're up here" May 5 issue

You're right, there should be a to do, as the elected representative very special day. for Oakville-Milton is to also open a constituency office in Milton. I believe that would be a good step forward and in the right direction.

I would be happy to hear from anyone with ideas on this.

Stephen Sparling Oakville

·Crafters help kids

Dear Editor:

We would like to thank the people of Milton who recently supported the third annual Milton Craft Show and the participating local crafters.

You made it possible to donate \$415 to Sleeping Children Around the World. When the bedkits have been made up and distributed we will be sent pictures that we will gladly share with you.

Paul and Maria Martin Highside Drive, Milton

Tim's camp grows

Dear Editor:

Thanks to you, Camp Day Canada 1993 enjoyed even greater success than last year. This year's event raised \$675,000 for the Tim Horton Children's Foundation; and, as result, we look forward to hosting an even greater number of deserving children at each of our 10-day camp sessions this summer.

The enthusiasm and community spirit displayed by the many members of the media who helped to promote the day's activities is greatly appreciated. Accordingly, please "little more focus on Milton" and accept our sincere thanks for once one of the first things I would want again making Camp Day Canada a

> Donald B. Schroeder President, Tim Horton Children's Foundation more LETTERS on page 8

BIG DEAL

So you bought her a few flowers and maybe dinner on Mother's Day, and now you think you did your duty for another year. Shame on you.

Do you realize she looked after you 365 days a year as a spoiled brat. Some of you for 30 years or more. You think once a year says thanks? Caring offspring realize that regular attention and unexpected treats are what begins to repay.

So, bring your Mom here to Mr. Kwok's all the time for Milton's finest ever fresh cooked, crisp, tender chinese food. Hot & spicy Szechuan or subtle Cantonese. Maybe treat her to a delicious chinese TsingTao beer.

> We'd suggest takeout too. but you'd probably expect her to do washing up.

Remember, no MSG in anything, and no smoking anywhere, ever.

The restaurant is

THE SZECHUAN WOK

at 176 Main Street E. Tel: 875-3838 for reservations

*Also, remember women outlive men. Your mom probably controls who gets what in will. Get smart!

EAT IN, TAKE-OUT AND DELIVERY . OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK



GREENHOUSES